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President’s Message - Carole Gardner 

Marci Baker is internationally 
recognized for her expertise in quilting.  
She enjoys sharing ideas that simplify 
the quilting process.  

A native of Dallas, Texas she began 
teaching quilting in 1989 for her local 
quilting guild and shops. In 1993 
she started Alicia’s Attic, a company 
that combines her love of math, 
teaching, and her love of quilting. As 
an admirer of traditional quilts, Marci 
was inspired to author the “Not Your 
Grandmother’s Quilts” book series, 
which uses traditional patterns that 

people associate with grandmothers 
but simplifies the techniques. 

In 2006 she expanded Alicia’s Attic 
by purchasing Clearview Triangle 
from Sara Nephew. Marci and Sara 
are collaborating on new designs 
and techniques, with Marci traveling 
and teaching under her new business 
name: “Quilt with Marci Baker”.  

One of her latest adventures is 
teaching on Creative Spark, the online 
learning platform by C & T Publishing.  
Marci currently lives in Ft. Collins, CO 
with her husband Clint where they 

enjoy the beauty of the mountains.  
She has traveled and taught quilting 
classes as far north as Edmonton, 
Canada, as far south as Rio de Janeiro, 
Brazil, as far east as Muscat, Oman, and 
far west as Soldotna, Alaska. 

CHQ will take Marci Baker out to  
dinner on November 6th at 4:45 p.m.  
at Two Doors Down 118 East 17th 
Street, in Downtown Cheyenne. 

Each member pays for their own meal. 
CHQ only pays for Marci’s dinner. RSVP 
to Gwen (at 775-934-4258) no later 
than Friday, Nov. 3rd, 2023.

November 6th Program - Marci Baker
The Serendipity of Fabulous Fabrics Stacked Repeats

What a great group of Quilters we have. What better way 
could we spend our time together, than sharing, and 
learning about Quilting. How wonderful the results. Each 
meeting, we have beautiful show and tell quilts. I know 
many of you are making wonderful things, we just do not 
always get to see them at the meetings. I would say, 

“Keep up the good work.” 

In the way of encouragement, I want to challenge all of you 
to two things. 

No. 1 Make and give away one hand crafted { quilted} 
item for Christmas. 

No. 2 In the next few months, try a quilting method or 
technique you have never tried before. It does not 
need to be a huge project.  Just try something new.  
Learn something new. Be creative. Share your talents 
with the rest of your world. If you do not want to 
“share with the world”, share with yourself. Be pleased 
with your talent and efforts and the beautiful results.

Happy Thanksgiving. Enjoy the holiday. Be safe.

Buttons and patches and the cold 
wind blowing, the days pass quickly 

when I am sewing. 
Quote from the internet
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	 	 President:	 Carole Gardner
		  VP/Programs:	 Gwen Harris
		  Secretary:	 Cathy James

	 Treasurer:	 Jan Scheidt
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		  Cynthia Helmer, Cindi Young, 
		  Jan Scheidt
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		  Quilt Show:	 Daenette More
		  Web Page:	 Judy Gilmore

QUILTING LONGARM USE RENTAL 
(Machine Type:   Gammille Pro Plus) 

4  hour increments @ $40 for reserved time/usage 
Monday thru Thursday : 9 am to 1 pm 

Saturday: 10 am to 2 pm 
Sunday: * by special request only 

 

 
 

ALSO—I teach CLASSES on “Freestyle Quilting”  Designs. 
Classes are based “one-on one” 
and they are two hour sessions 

Cost $35 
----------------- 

Contact Information: 
Mrs. Gale Davis 

(360) 789-5457 (*cell#) 
Email: rejoicing07@ yahoo.com 

Physical Address:  1826 Mesa Trail South 
Cheyenne, Wyoming  82009 

 
 
 
 
 

  

307-778-2717S C
 Cheyenneof

ewing  enter
1511 Logan Ave. Mon-Fri 9-5 

Sat 10-4:30 

We Repair ALL Brands

www.SewCenterWY.com

 AUTHORIZED 

 DEALER! AUTHORIZED DEALER

Sewing Machines, Longarms, Quilting, Embroidery, & Sergers

Quality Fabric!  Sewing Classes!!  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

November/December Classes 
Paper Pieced Tree Skirt, Nov. 4, 1-4 

Bargello, Saturday Nov. 21, 10-4 
Fat Quarter Class Quilts Show and Tell,  

Sat. Nov. 25, 11-noon or later 
Black Friday and Shop Small Business Saturday Sale 

Nov. 24 & 25 
Cathedral Window Ornament, Dec. 2, 1-4  

Wildflower Paths, Sat., Dec. 9, 1-5 
Attic Window, Sat. Dec. 16, 10:30-4 

The Clubs are FREE 
Hand Work Club, All welcome, Tuesdays, 2-5 
Knit Pickers’ Club, All knitters & crocheters,  
2nd & 4th Wed 2-5 (we’ll help you get started!) 
Embroidery Club, 2nd Sat. of month, 10-12 

Winter Hours Starting November 1 
Hours: M-S 10-5, Sundays closed 

307-433-9555 
See aroundtheblockquilts.com for full schedule  

 



2023 Programs
Gwen Harris, Vice-President, Programs Chairman

Dec, 4 2023 Christmas Party Potluck

Jan. 2, 2024 
Tuesday 

Luanne Roberts – The JOY in being a disobedient 
embroiderer and my serious relationship (obsession) 
with thread and other bits

Feb. 5,  2024 Marci Rulon – How to Enlarge or Reduce Quilt Blocks

Please let Gwen know if you have any suggestions for programs for the coming year.

Small Groups
Afternoon Quilters

Debbie Baldwin
Meets every Tuesday at the Library
Starts at 10:00 a.m. 

Community Quilts
Donna Dolan
Meets second Wednesday of  the month at the 
Library. Starts at 10:00 or 11 a.m. depending  
on room.

Quilting Cowpokes
Quilts of Valor (QOV ) Group

Marilyn Lanham
Meets first Tuesday of month at  
Our Savior Lutheran Church on  
East Dell Range.  
Bring a carry in lunch to share if you want.
9:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m.

Paper Piecers
Robin Dempsey
Meets forth Friday at the Library
10:15 a.m. - 3 p.m. 

Attention Paper Piecers!
Robin Dempsey

Bring your 52 Weeks of Scrappy Triangles 
projects to the November 6 for Show and 
Tell. Can’t wait to see them all. Sewing days 

will resume in January.

Dear members, our Programing Chairman, Gwen Harris, is looking to 
have a few members help her set up and take down of equipment for our 

Monday night meetings. 

We do have a few volunteers and thank you for your help, 
however, Gwen could use a few more. Perhaps to form a team. If 

you’re able to arrive at 6:15 p.m. on meeting nights it would be of great 
help. Please see Gwen or call her at 775-934-4258, if you are interested.  
It can be a way to meet members and network some ideas for programs 
and classes!

Help 

needed!

CHQ Library Joyce 
Holub

Don’t miss stopping at the CHQ 
library before you leave.

Please Pay 2024 Dues Now
Judy Gilmore - Membership

Time to pay your membership dues of $20 for 2024.  Renewing members can pick 
up an already filled out form from Judy Gilmore at the sign-in desk.

Thanks so much for your support. We love having you in our group.

 

 
My supply order goes in 
on the 1st and 15th if you 
would like to place an 
order for supplies. I do 
have sewing needles and 
thread in stock. 

November and December 
is a busy  Month. Turkey 
Day and Christmas. Our 
Big move to a new 
location and open House 
is in the works. Phone 
Number has not changed.  
Yes I am doing Longarm 
Quilting and embroidery. 
That has not changed..  
Just relocated my 
Equipment to a friends 
house while our mobile 
home is being set on the 
foundation and Qoult 
Room is being set on its 
foundation. 

Those who are University 
of Wyoming Fans, I can do 
Sweatshirts, T-shirts, 
Table Runners.  
Sublimation designs  

Checkout Longarm of The 
West Facebook and Web 
page as I add these as I 
complete the finished 
products 

I have added another Bolt 
of fabric.  Real Tree Fabric 
camouflage with the tree 
branches not the 
splotches.  $15.00 a yard 
while it lasts. 

Town Hero Gnome fabric 
panel and the Garden 
Gnome panels. $15.00 aa 
panel. 

FABRIC.  I have the 
Gnome Town Heros Panel 
and the Real Trea fabric. 

For those out of town, I 
have openings for your 
longarm quilting.    Call or 
email to set up a time. 

Call or Text 308-641-8638 
leave a message I will return 
your calls at lunch time or 
after 4:30 pm 



New Members Corner - Helen Jarvis
Please welcome our newest members - Bunny Eisele.

A note to new members: 
Cheyenne Heritage Quilters (CHQ) has a website located at chquilters.org. Here you will find general information about things the 
quilt group  has done in the past as well as the 11 of the last year’s newsletters. At the bottom of the webpage there are links to 
other quilting groups, businesses, museums, and arts organizations as well as forms and other club info that might be of interest 
to you. There is also a link to our facebook group on our webpage.

The link to our facebook page is: https://www.facebook.com/groups/151036836442851 and you can join this group whether or 
not you are a member of CHQ. Our Administrators are there to help you if you have questions about the group. We hope you find 
ways to be as active as you want with CHQ.

Community Quilts 
Terrific community quilts have been received this month. 

Community Quilts SizesBaby: 42” by any size 

Lap/Youth: 45” or more by anything 
but less than twin 

Adult lap quilts: 56” x 76”
Twin: 63” by 87” 

Magic City Festival of Trees  
Cindi Young

It’s time to get your Christmas Fabric and Sewing 
machines ready. We are decorating a tree for the Magic 
City Enterprises  Festival of Trees Auction and this year 
our tree will consist of red and gold ornaments! Please 
contact Cindi Young cindiyoung69@gmail.com  
or 970-631-7814 with questions.

Guidelines:
1.	 Ornaments need to be made 2 – 4 inches in size.
2.	 Ornaments need to be made with the majority of 

color in Red, Gold, or both. (i.e. if making a cardinal, 
you can still give him black eyes, but  
no blue jays!)

3.	 Due by our November meeting.

We need 200 ornaments now. 

If you are unable to make ornaments but would still  
like to help, we will need cash donations for some  
gold ribbon/garland and other miscellaneous items  
to make our tree awesome!

Hospitality Committee
Deb O’Grady and Mary Jo Hamilton

The members that have signed up for refreshments for 
November are: Kate, Linda Sterns, Donna Fisher, Marci Rulon 
and Brittiny Haberkorn. Your color is brown. Please bring two 
dozen of whatever you make so we have plenty for everyone.

The Christmas party will be held during the December 
meeting which is Dec. 4th at 6:30. Please note the earlier start 
time. We have lots planned! We will start with a soup/salad 
supper.The sign up sheet is full and thank you to each one 
who volunteered. Please remember what you signed up to 
bring. That will be followed by rousing games of Bingo! We will 
also enjoy a gift exchange. Each member who would like to 
participate, bring a wrapped gift with your name on it for $10. 
Please keep it as close to $10 as possible.  

Mary Jo and I would like to take this opportunity to Thank 
each of you for the support we have received as your Social 
committee. We could not have done it without you!

Thank you again! 
Deb O’Grady and Mary Jo Hamilton

Two Christmas 
Quilts that will go 

under the Christmas tree we donate 
to Magic City’s Festival of Trees 
auction. 

Some of the cute children’s 
quilts we received for 
our 40 Kids’ 
Christmas gifts we give to 
Safe Harbor.

Great job, members.
Donna Dolan



3-D Folded Fabric Wall Hanging Workshop -  Bernadette Beaslin - Sept. 16, 2023
Finishsed Project Show and Tell

Awesome class

Carole G., Mary Ellen L, Gwen H., Diana B., Robin., Cindi Y., 
Angela M. Marci R., Bonnie C., and teacher, Bernadette B.

October Program -  Cathy James 
and daughters Rachel and Charlene

Cathy James and her daughters, Raquel and Charlene shared their love of an 
organization called Sew Powerful with us at the October meeting. Sew Powerful 
volunteers make small purses to “create academic achievement” in Zambia. 

Their passion for this project is catching and we really 
enjoyed hearing about the group. If you are interested in 
helping with this project, contact Cathy James for more 
information or go to the Sew Powerful website at:  

sewpowerful.org



Show and Tell - October 2, 2023

Mari H
Yellow/Turquoise Strip

Diane B.Halloween Quilt

Gale D..
Scrappy Quilt

Devonna R.
Plaid Quilt

Sylvia G. and Mari H.  
Virginia Dale Raffle Quilt

Sandy H.
T-Shirt Memory Quilt

Cindi Y.
Pumpkin Trivits

Robin D.
Little Kate Tablerunner



_________ CHEYENNE HERITAGE QUILTER REGISTRATION FORM 
Year  
Please fill out and submit with $20.00 to: 
Cheyenne Heritage Quilters; P.O. Box 21194; Cheyenne, WY  82003; Attn: Treasurer 
Your membership is valid from January through December 
  

 Please fill out the entire form, even if there were no changes from last year. 
 

 Renewal Membership   New Member  

Please Print 
Name _________________________________________________________________________ 

Mailing Address_________________________________________________________________ 

Cell Phone ___________________________Landline ___________________________________ 

Email _________________________________________________________________________ 

 
 ______ Office Use ______________________________________________________________________________   

Amount Paid:  ________________________ Cash  ___________ Check number: _______________________  
 
 

Updated 4-2-2023 
 
 

Guest Policy 
Please invite friends to attend meetings. All skill levels 
and non-quilters are welcome. Non-members may 
attend two meetings free unless we have a paid guest 
speaker, then guests are asked to pay a $5 fee. On the 
third and subsequent meetings, the non-member must 
pay $2.00 unless membership dues are paid. 

Articles & Advertisements for Newsletter 
Ads and articles must be quilt, craft or sewing related. 
They must be “copy” ready. The newsletter editor is 
not responsible for typing your information. Ad size is 
3.5” wide x 4.5” tall. Articles for the Newsletter can be 
e-mailed to quiltingfriends307@yahoo.com no later 
than the 3rd Wednesday of each month. 

Cell Phones 
We ask that cell phones be silent or off, and that 
emergency conversations be held out of the room. 

Show & Tell Guidelines 
Show one or more projects. Please share information 
regarding each piece. 

Meeting Location & Schedule 
We meet at the First United Methodist Church, 108 E. 18th 
St. in Cheyenne, Wyoming, on the first Monday of most 
months starting at 7 p.m. Please view the newsletter for 
exact meeting dates and programs as we sometimes change 
meeting dates to avoid holidays. During the meetings you 
will have access to our library.
Doors open at 6:30 p.m. Please feel free to come early and 
help set up or to socialize.

How to Reach Us
Website: chquilters.org
Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/groups/151036836442851
E-mail: info@chquilters.org
Address:	 CHEYENNE HERITAGE QUILTERS 
	 PO BOX 21194 
	 CHEYENNE, WY 82003-702

General Club Information




